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October 29, 2024 

Municipality of Lakeshore 
ATTN: Brianna Coughlin, Division Leader – Legislative Services 
419 Notre Dame St. 
Belle River, ON 
N8L 0P8 

Sent by email to clerk@lakeshore.ca  

Dear Brianna, 

Re: Resolution of Essex County Council– Traffic Review of Renaud 
Line Road and County Road 42 

At its Wednesday, October 16, 2024 meeting, Essex County Council supported 
the enclosed correspondence from the Municipality of Lakeshore regarding their 
Resolution 306-09-2024; specifically: 

Be it resolved that the Council of the Municipality of Lakeshore request 
that the County of Essex complete a traffic review for the corner of 
Renaud Line Rd. and County Rd. 42; 

And that the follow-up report include data over the past 5 years relating to 
accidents, traffic volumes, and recommended improvements to improve 
traffic flows and safety. 

Essex County Council accordingly passed the following resolution: 

284-2024 
Moved By Kirk Walstedt 
Seconded By Sherry Bondy 

That Essex County Council receive and support the correspondence 
and resolution from the Municipality of Lakeshore regarding Renaud 
Line and County Road 42.  

Carried 
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County Administration has taken this direction and will be preparing a report 
to Council in the coming months. Further, Administration will notify your 
office when the report is scheduled to be presented to County Council. 

Should you require further information, please contact me by email at 
khebert@countyofessex.ca or by phone at 519-776-6441 ext. 1353. 

Regards, 

 

Katherine J. Hebert 
County Clerk 

KH:cs 

CC: 

• Hilda MacDonald, Warden, County of Essex 

• Sandra Zwiers, CAO, County of Essex 

• Allan Botham, Director, Infrastructure and Planning Services, County 
of Essex 

• Tracey Bailey, Mayor, Municipality of Lakeshore 

• Kirk Walstedt, Deputy Mayor, Municipality of Lakeshore 

• Dee Blais, Executive Assistant of the CAO, County of Essex 

• Crystal Sylvestre, Coordinator, Legislative and Community Services, 
County of Essex 
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